Waterloo Region has announced that the replacement procedure for Mr. Wettlaufer will start in August.
 
We think the replacement should be selected  from the next highest candidate on the result list of the October 2014 election.
 
Our reasons for this are as follows:.
 
We are in a time when the Region has many large expenses, such as the new LRT, and at the same time our region has been hit by some major layoffs of workers. Many people are hurting financially and it would be best if the Region could avoid the unnecessary expense of a by-election.
 
Second, we have looked at the vote count for the top six councillors and noticed the following:
  position 3  Mr. Wettlaufer    17833 votes
  position 4 Mr. Lorentz           17424 votes
  position 5  Ms. Clarke            16903 votes
  position 6  Mr. Dearlove       14738 votes
 
The first point to notice is that candidates Clarke and Dearlove obtained significant support- well over 10000 votes for each.
 
The second point to observe is that Ms Clarke was only 521 votes behind Mr. Lorentz. The number of votes between them was relatively small and in fact only amounted to a 2.99% difference. 
 
If Ms. Clarke is still available to take the empty seat on council, then the decision to appoint her  could be supported by the arithmetic argument presented above.
 
If Ms Clarke is not available to fill the vacant council position then the arithmetic argument is not as strong for Mr. Dearlove, but still viable. If he were the only person available to fill the vacant position then council would have to decide if a 15.4% difference is more important than the financial argument when deciding whether  to call a by-election.

 

In conclusion we think  Regional Council should support the appointment of Ms. Clarke to the vacant Regional Councillor position by introducing a motion to appoint her to the vacant position 

 

Yours truly

 

Gordon & Daphne Nicholls

36 The Crestway

Kitchener, N2P 2J2

